
NEW CUMBERLAND YOUTH BASEBALL ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES OF January 18, 2024 

 
The meeting of the New Cumberland Youth Baseball Association was called to order on January 18, 

2024, and the following members were present:  Gary Smith, Jamie Ellenberger, Andrew Ellenberger, 

Gary Shirley, and Kim Potter. 

 

1. Recognition of Visitors: Clark Bernard, Joel Richie, Desiree Greene, Scott Kubisiak, Anthony 

O’Neal, and Emile O’Neal. 

 

2. Secretary Report. The board approved Gary Shirley to fill the vacant Secretary position that expires 

on September 19, 2024. The minutes of December 14, 2023, were presented for approval. Andrew 

Ellenberger made the motion to accept the minutes. The motion was seconded by Jamie Ellenberger. 

Motion Carried. 

 

3. Health & Welfare. None  

 

4. League Correspondence.  

 

a. Incoming Correspondence. Gary Shirley read an email from Tim Stoner of the New 

Cumberland River Rescue. It stated that the members of the New Cumberland River Rescue 

voted in favor of us using the hall for our 2024 meetings. The current key card will continue to 

work, and Will Pratt is their Rental Agent. 

 

b. Outgoing Correspondence. None.  

 

5. Treasurer’s Report. Andrew Ellenberger stated that he failed to print the report out before our 

meeting, but the approximate balance in our checking account is $1,300.00. 

 

6. Association Business. 

 

a. Upcoming Events:  

 

(1) Winter Clinics. Gary Smith said that the Winter Clinics started on January 12, 2024, but is 

not sure, because of the snow, if they will have one this Friday. 

(2) Registrations/Gear & Equipment Exchange. Gary Smith that the on-line registrations are 

ongoing. Jamie Ellenberger said that the in-person signups and the Gear & Equipment 

Exchange will be on Saturday, February 3, 2024, from 10 am to 2 pm at The Event Cafe, 

206 3
rd

 Street, New Cumberland. 

(3) Andrew Ellenberger said that we can shop at Dick’s on March 1
st
 and 3

rd
, 2024. 

(4) Andrew Ellenberger said that our Senators Night is May 17, 2024. We must sell one 

hundred tickets. 

 

b. Fundraising. Joel Ritchie mentioned some suggestions, but nothing was decided. 

 



 

c. Fields Facilities & Equipment. No report. 

 

d. Competition Committee. Todd Paradine. No report. However, Clark Bernard, President of the 

Wilhelm Paxtang was there and said that both his organization and the RBI Organization were 

interested in playing Interleague Baseball with us. 

 

e. Uniforms and Apparel: Desiree Greene from Emerald Graphics discussed uniform options for 

the 2024 Season. She also said that we could set up an On-Line Store if we wanted to. 

 

f. Concessions. Gary Smith said that if we could not find a Chairperson, we might have to 

consider using outside vendors. Kim Potter talked about putting it on our Website that we are 

looking for Chairperson. 

 

g. Field Assignment Letters. Gary Shirley reviewed the Field Assignment Letters and said he 

would be sending out proposed letters for the board members to review. 

 

h. Visitors for Nomination to the Board. None 

 

7.  Motion to adjourn. Kim Potter made the motion to adjourn. Andrew Ellenberger seconded the 

motion. Motion Carried. The meeting was adjourned at 8:32 PM. The next meeting will be on 

Thursday, February 15, 2024, at 7:30 PM at New Cumberland River Rescue, 1127 Market St., 

New Cumberland, PA. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Gary Shirley, Secretary 


